The Hon. Bill Morneau, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Finance
Finance Canada

Minister's Office 

90 Elgin Street 
Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0G5 

Dear Minister:

I am writing to express my support for a recommendation from the National Allied Golf Associations (NAGA) concerning an issue that is important to many small businesses in my riding. 

NAGA informed me that due to a 45-year-old tax reform, Canadian businesses are unable to claim expenses when meeting with clients on golf courses. The golf industry has been discriminated against in the Income Tax Act due to a policy change made in 1971, since which time the industry has changed dramatically in Canada. Businesses of all kinds in Canada are able to claim client entertainment expenses in many other areas, such as sporting events, concerts, and other performances. The golf industry should be treated in the same manner as the other entertainment industries with which it competes every day. 
The golf industry is an important one in my riding, employing hundreds of people at XX facilities in the community. These constituents are not only important employers, but also taxpayers, charity fundraisers, promoters of healthy recreation and preservers of green space. Many of their employees are students earning money to pay for their education. There are more than 2,300 golf courses across Canada and they are forced to compete against other entertainment industries where 50 per cent of expenses incurred are deductible from corporate income. Golf is one of the most valuable ways to establish and maintain business relationships. It is much more effective than, for example, hockey games, which qualify for a 50 per cent deduction. 
I fully support NAGA’s campaign for tax fairness for Canada’s golf industry and hope you will consider eliminating the exclusion of golf in section 18.1.l of the Income Tax Act. It is important to note that the industry is not advocating for deductibility for private club dues or initiation fees, only green fee and cart rentals when businesses entertain their clients at golf courses. The vast majority of Canada’s more than 2,300 golf courses are small businesses. What they are requesting is nothing more than a level playing field with other industries with which they compete. For more details about NAGA’s recommendation or to discuss the issue in greater detail, I would encourage you to contact Jeff Calderwood, Past Chair of NAGA and NAGA’s spokesperson on this issue, at NAGA@impactcanada.com.
I thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

Sincerely,

MP Name
